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A MEETING OF THE PLANNING BOARD of the Town of Ossining was held in the John Paul 
Rodrigues, Ossining Operations Center, 101 Route 9A, Ossining, New York, on the 19th day of April 
2017.  There were present the following members of the Planning Board: 
      

 
Ching Wah Chin, Chair 
Greg McWilliams, Vice Chair 
Gareth Hougham, Member 
Jim Bossinas, Member 

     Marc Hoeflich, Member 
         
Also Present:    Katherine Zalantis, Attorney, Silverberg, Zalantis LLP 
     David Stolman, Frederick P. Clark Associates, Inc. 
     Daniel Ciarcia, PE, Consulting Town Engineer  

Sandy Anelli, Secretary 
 
 
Butler Subdivision, 2 Hillcrest Dr., 2 Lot Subdivision_- PUBLIC HEARING CONTINUED______ 
 
Mr. Dennis Butler, Applicant and Mr. Dave Sessions of Kellard Sessions Consulting were in attendance. 
New Plans dated April 10, 2017 were on file.  A new Stormwater Pollution Prevention Plan and 
Environmental Assessment Form dated April 2017 were also on file.  Mr. Sessions gave a presentation to 
the Audience and the Board.  He talked about how the plan has changed from the original proposed three 
lot subdivision to a two lot subdivision creating only one new lot and keeping the existing dwelling on its 
own lot. The new lot would be 1.34 acre in size.  This changes certain requirements to install a sewer 
main and a water main as the proposed new building can be put on septic and access a regular water 
service connection.  The applicant is also planning to provide a sprinkler system in the new house. 
 
Mr. Sessions discussed how access to the new lot would be achieved.  The newly proposed lot requires 
the construction of a single, 12’ wide private driveway within the Hillcrest Drive right-of-way.  This will 
allow more trees to be saved, elimination of retaining walls and significant reduction in cut and fill to 
develop the lot.  The new plan, with one new house, provides a greater setback from neighboring 
properties.  This would be 150 feet from the property line to the south and 75 feet from the Hillcrest 
Drive right-of-way to the west. 
 
At this time, Mr. Chin opened the meeting for public comment.  
 
Ms. Nancy Barry, 3 Gordon Avenue urged that the Board consider this neighborhood more seriously as a 
potential flood zone.  Ms. Barry talked about earlier storms and the effect on the neighborhood.  Her 
property is extremely wet and gets overflow of water from past developments along Chappaqua Road and 
North State Road.  Ms. Barry strongly urged the Board to carefully consider development in this area. 
 
Mr. Kantrowitz, 3 Hillcrest Drive said his main concern is the road.  The road is extremely narrow and 
difficult to pass.  He paved the section of the road that leads to his house.  He also wants some guarantee 
that his children can safely play on the driveway and road.  Mr. Kantrowitz also talked about how an 
agreement for things like snow plowing and garbage is going to be handled.  As far as the narrow road, 
Mr. Sessions said they can provide a small pull-off area.  Mr. Hoeflich asked Mr. Sessions to clearly 
show three driveways to the west.  Mr. Sessions said he can, but the current plan is showing access to the 
site through its own private driveway that is along the right-of-way.  There would have to be an 
accommodation for maintenance of the road, snowplowing and services.  Ms. Cocozza, Chappaqua Road, 
raised concerns with their stormwater plan and a nearby flood plain. 
 
Since the project is less than originally planned, the necessity for a sewer easement may be eliminated.  
Mr. Ciarcia will research the need for this easement.  The Briarcliff Fire Department is responsible for 
this part of the Town.  It was recommended that the plan be sent to the Briarcliff Fire Chief for comment.   
 
Dr. Hougham asked for an aerial photo that would show a view out towards Chappaqua Road.  Also, he 
asked the applicant to note that there is a stream within 200 feet to state that the wetland is a tributary to 
the Pocantico River.  Dr. Hougham also asked Mr. Sessions to make some corrections to their 
Environmental Assessment Form (EAF) and to note that the property is adjacent to a Nature Preserve.  
The Nature Preserve is owned by the Town of Ossining.  
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Ms. Judith Harris submitted the following letter: 
 

 
 
Mr. Butler and Mr. Sessions said they can plan for a site visit by the Board on Saturday, May 13, 2016. 
Mr. Sessions said they will stake out the property showing where the house and driveway would go.  The 
Board agreed that they would like to meet and walk the site together.  Ms. Zalantis recommended a public 
notice of site visit of Planning Board Members be sent out.  The Board agreed.    
 
 
Draft of Local Law 2 of 2017 Amending the Zoning, Tree Protection and Cabaret Chapters of the 
Town Code 
 
Mr. Stolman reviewed amendments to the tree chapter with the Board.  Dr. Hougham talked about tree 
replacement and the options of a Tree Bank or Fund.  Dr. Hougham asked if he could provide some 
information and amendments to the Tree Chapter before the Board approves the recommendation memo 
to the Town Board. 
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Miscellaneous________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Schneider Subdivision 90-day extension – A letter was on file from Kellard Sessions dated April 12, 
2017 asking the Board for an additional 90 days.  All conditions of the resolution have been satisfied with 
the exception of the neighbor providing proof that the easement has been filed. 
 
Mr. McWilliams made a motion, seconded by Mr. Hoeflich and unanimously passed to extend the 
Schneider Subdivision, Resolution of Approval for an additional 90 Days from April 20, 2017 to July 
20, 2017. 
 
 
Minutes_____________________________________________________________________________ 
 
A motion was made by Mr. Hoeflich, seconded by Mr. Bossinas and unanimously passed to adopt the 
minutes of Planning Board meeting April 5, 2017.  
 
 
Adjournment_________________________________________         ________________ ___________ 
 
There being no further business to come before the Planning Board of the Town of Ossining, Mr. 
Bossinas made a motion, seconded by Mr. Hoeflich that the meeting be adjourned to May 5, 2017. 
 
Time noted 9:47 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 

Sandra Anelli 
 
Sandra Anelli, Secretary 
Town of Ossining Planning Board 
 
APPROVED: June 21, 2017 


